
To Whom This May Concern, 

My name is Jonathan Frazier, and I am an Adjunct Instructor for Joliet Junior College.  

Over the past five months I have been privileged to have Mr. Richard Bica as a student in one of 
our Electrical/Electronic Automated Systems classes.  

During the time I have known Richard, he has proven himself to be an outstanding student. He 
has shown up on time to class, completed his assignments on time, and carried himself in a 
professional manner. 

Regarding the material covered in class (Basic Programming Logic & PLCs), Mr. Bica excelled 
in his understanding of the material and application of lab work. He always made sure he 
understood the fundamentals of the coursework and went above and beyond to complete extra 
assignments. 

If you have any requests or questions for myself please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Best, 

Jonathan Frazier 

Adjunct Instructor 

Electrical/Electronic Automated Systems 

Joliet Junior College 

 

 

Email: jonathan.frazier@jjc.edu 


